Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, March 4, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Joseph Thompson, Shawn Inlow and Jeannine Wonderling.
The members present were President James Bair, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris (3:50 PM), Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called the Community Development Committee meeting to order at 3:30 PM.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Shawn Inlow introduced himself and companion, and said he was there to update the committee of what his plans were for the Clifton 5 Movie Theater and if it was feasible to do.  Shawn said that he wanted to make this like an opera house, music, shows and theater programs.  Shaw said that he would like to get a liquor license and have winery places come in or BYOB.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that Huntingdon Borough has a Microloan program that we lend money to fix businesses up.
Mayor Thomas Yoder said there are façade grants out there also.
Shawn Inlow said first he would like to get a set of blueprints to see if this is even feasible, then have an engineering study done to see if the building is stable with a cost study.
President James Bair said this is one more push to get people into our community.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell said that we support your idea and will be glad to have you.
Mayor Thomas Yoder said there are 8 to 10 car parking lot behind the building.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell asked what local support have you received for your other places.
Shawn Inlow then spoke on the Phillipsburg and Clearfield areas.
Shawn Inlow said this would be a benefit to this town.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the Grants Administrator’s report.
Chris Stevens said we should be hearing here soon on the USDA grant for a police truck, UTV and a JetVac.
Chris Stevens said we had a meeting with GHD on the Strategic Business Plan and we will be receiving a rough draft to look over.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell said that we will probably be having regular meeting on this.
Chris Stevens said to start thinking of project ideas for the 2025 CDBG grant.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing else to report.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder talked about the miniature courthouse and where this should be placed.
It was mentioned William Smith Street and maybe place an island there.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the water line from Penn Street to Mifflin Street will need to be replaced.
It was also mentioned about placing this across from FNB where the county owns this and removing the tree and placing it there.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on new business.
Councilman Robert Jackson spoke on the Radio Station Fundraising letter and the Chamber of Commerce can email this for $50.00 and place on their Facebook page.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell asked where do we stand with this.
Councilman Robert Jackson said we are hoping to get our goal of $29,000 to cover expenses and the future cost of license etc.
President James Bair said the fire company would like to do for Huntingdon County Pride, a bed or outdoor house races.  James said that we thought to do this for Mayfest or the July 3rd event.  James said that he would like the blessing of Borough Council to do this.
The committee agreed to proceed on this.
President James Bair  mentioned to maybe  get other fire companies involved.
Councilwoman DeeDee Brown said that maybe you can go to local clubs for donations to give prizes.
President James Bair said that we will have fees to enter this.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Community Development Committee meeting was adjourned at 4:08 PM.
Minutes submitted by,

Richard S. King
Borough Secretary


Page 2 of 2

